EDINGTON 2030

Edington Local Development Plan Environment Group

Minutes of the meeting held on 05/12/16 at 11 Berry Rd

Present: Robin Lines [Chair] Rhona Atterton Sarah Killian Geoff Lupton, Helen ODonoghue

Apologies: Rachel King [Has withdrawn]

- 1] Matters arising:
- a] HOD asked that we do look at increasing the number and distribution of waste bins in the village, although there have been problems in the past, as minuted.
- b] RL asked if electric "cattle" fencing is always used in the field between Monastery Rd and the Daggers when cattle are farmed there, as many people are wary of walking through fields where cattle are grazing.
- 2] Footpaths: We are awaiting the publication of the new footpaths booklet; once this is available group members will walk the paths and check the condition of same and signage. The Wiltshire Council footpaths officer is due to meet a representative of the Parish Council to discuss repairing/replacing stiles.

The path parallel to Monastery Garden is of particular concern; it is narrow, eroded, dark and very slippy. Action, including the possibility of low level lighting was discussed.

- 3] Pond: GL has put in a bid to the Water Board for a grant and has an appointment to speak to a representative; the informal feeling is that there is a good chance of the bid being successful. The water level in the pond is still falling.
- 4] Action Plan:

Map waste bins. HOD

Find out if WC would provide an annual collection of green waste from a central point in the village. RA

Clarify situation re electric fencing. RA

Chase up progress of footpaths booklet. HOD

Speak to Jack Pyle re his current contribution to managing footpaths and any need for regular assistance. SK

Condition of path adjacent to Monastery Garden. HOD

Date of next meeting: Monday 06/02/2017 at Rhona Atterton's, 4 The Grange, Inmead at 7.30 pm.